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EXEC MEETING 10 (24/01/12) - UNCONFIRMED

St. George’s Students’ Union

Meeting of the Executive

Minutes of the 10th Exec meeting

24th January 2012
*
*
*

1 Business

1.1 Present

NA
Nana Adu 


Co-President (Operations)
TG
Tariq Gondal


Vice-President (Finance & Student Activities)

SFB
Sarah Fitch


Co-President (Education & Welfare)
NS
Naim Slim 


General Secretary

RTa
Roberto Tamsanguan

Chair

MG
Martin Gannon

Technical
HD
Harriet Dewhurst

Societies

AD
Andrew Deans


Societies
AC
Abbey Cargill


Heritage

DT
Daniel Trotman

Media

DH
David Holland


Media

HF
Hannah Field


Sports
KJ
Katie Jones


Community Projects
YA
Yasmin Alfallouji

Community Projects

NE
Nathan Eager


Council-elect
TC
Tamara Common

Council-elect

NP
Nadia Pakroo


Senate-elect

MM
Mumtaz Mooncey

Senate-elect
1.2 Apologies

Niamh Horton


Events
Ruben Thumbadoo

Events

Oliver Bannister

Societies

Hannah Byrne


Sports

1.3 Minutes from the previous meeting

PASSED
1.4 Matters arising
· Technical Officers to meet with SF and TG to discuss budget for bands/acts/DJs – COMPLETE 
· Sarah to find out what dates all students are required to vacate Halls of Residence – COMPLETE 
· Saam to chase his landlord for Serato – ONGOING 
· Events & Charities Officers to liaise with regard to setting the rota for RAG events – ONGOING 
· Jayesh to organise 'lipdub' – ONGOING 
· Naim to update room-booking page on website with more detailed room-booking instructions – ONGOING 
1.5 AOB
· Procedure for ‘single’ room booking
2 Students’ Union Issues
2.1 General

2.1.1 St. George’s Students’ Union Strategic Plan
NS presented to the Executive the plans for the SGSU Strategic Plan.

What is it? It is probably the hugest task we have to do. It will be a detailed analysis of our role as the Students’ Union of St. George’s. Essentially the plan will dictate the future of SGSU for the next few years.

Why do we need one? Two reasons. The nature of the student body is changing—we are expecting a much larger and more diverse student body than ever before and we are also experiencing a reduction in our funding from HEFCE due to the current economic climate. We need to ensure that the Union is prepared for both and such a plan will help us build the case for greater funding and resources to allow the Union to flourish in the distant future.

How will we write a Strategic Plan? Zone meetings will be established to establish grassroots ideas within the four ‘cornerstones’ of the Executive—the Events zone, Participations zone, Representations zone and Communication zone—which encompass the structure of the Executive as follows:

	Events Zone
	Participation Zone
	Representations Zone
	Communications Zone

	PRESIDENT
	VP (F&SA)
	VP (E&W)
	GEN. SEC.

	Events
	Societies
	Environment & Ethics
	Chair



	
	Sports
	
	Webmaster(s)

	
	
	
	Heritage 

	Technical
	Community 
Project
	Equality & Diversity
	Media 

	
	Charities
	
	Council & Senate 

	
	
	
	Ex-President


Once grassroots ideas have been gauged, the opinion of the student body will be gauged, possibly by Survey Monkey.

What are the outcomes? 

· A Union that is more accountable to the whole student body

· A Union that is well equipped to meet the demands of the changing nature of Higher Education funding

· A Union that is fit to serve the St. George’s of tomorrow

What is the plan of action?

· Zone meetings should be established before the Exec meeting of the 13th February 2012.

· The ideas from the individual zones will be fed back into the Exec meeting on the 13th.

· The opinion of the student body to be gauged in late February.

· Drafting of the plan begins in March.

ACTION POINT

Zone leaders to organise zone meetings before the next Exec meeting
Key points of discussion were raised as follows:

· NP raised the point of whether it would encompass academia. It was iterated by SF that though unclear at this point, most academic matters would fall under the remit of the University and not the Union.
· TC questioned whether a Survey Monkey was the best way of gauging student opinion. Top 4 were generally in agreement that there can be alternatives which should be investigated.

· HF queried the use of a previous strategic plan as a basis for our own. NA explained that a lot of developments, such as the school shop and other facilities on level 2, were put in place as a result of a Strategic Plan put in place by Karl McPhearson, previous SU president. However it was felt that the plan can be improved on matters of clarity and this would lead to faster instigations of the recommendations that would be set out in our plan.
2.2 Participation Zone
2.2.1 RAG Update
NA began by reiterating the importance of good morale amongst the Executive team. After this prelude he proceeded to point out the following issues that are currently being faced in RAG:
· Pledges. Whilst this is still work in progress, we have managed to guarantee a few items—a Killers guitar, a TV, some vouchers and a camera. Other prizes are still in the works.

· Mashing in Tube Stations. Subsequent to an application to TFL for 10 stations, we managed to get 7—for “legal” mashing. This would take place at the station, and not on the carriages. Additionally we have been seeking to collect money outside high profile businesses and buildings, the status of which is also in progress. However, as a result we must reassess our pledging amount as it is acknowledged that our takings will probably be significantly lower this year.

· RAG Calendar. Will be complete very soon.

· RAG Events. There has been no advertisement of RAG events and this needs to be rectified as soon as possible. Additionally, some events which were provisionally planned, i.e. the “Chunder Mile” and the “Food-eating contest” cannot go ahead.

· Play Society. We will advertise the event on the official RAG calendar as all the money they are raising from ticket sales will be donated to RAG.

TG added that the Top 4 are appealing for help from the rest of the Executive. It is imperative that given the limitations on RAG this year, we raise as much money as possible—but given that time is running out, and that not many plans had come to fruition during the last term, all hands on deck were needed to make RAG a success.
The following points of discussion were raised:

· Advertising of events must start immediately or attendance will not be optimal.

· Individuals or pairs of officers in the Exec will subsume responsibility for each RAG event as the events, and the arrangements and logistics of, have yet to be organised. The Charities Officers are to assist with the running, planning and organisation of the events. Individual officers volunteered as follows:

· HD and AD for Man O Man
· TC and KJ for Take Me Out
· DH to explore options for Comedy Night with the possibility of using Revue

· NH to help with disco rota setting.

· DT for Family Fortunes
· Other events to be confirmed in due course.

· Alternative ideas were also flouted as a means to generate money. HF suggested approaching the Music Society to busk for money. NS and HF volunteered to spearhead this operation.

· SF stated that the SU would actively discourage mashing on the carriageways of the tube following the incident last year.

· NA instigated the idea of creating a “RAG pass” that would allow entry to all the events, a RAG T-shirt and calendar.

ACTION POINT

NA and TG  to look into feasibility of “RAG pass”
ACTION POINT

NA to look into RAG T-shirts
· It was also suggested that the library fines can be used to contribute to RAG for a day.

ACTION POINT

SF to look into feasibility of using library fines for RAG
· The Executive were implored to come up with any ideas for the RAG auction in terms of gifts or services that can be auctioned off to students to raise money for RAG.

· The Heritage Officers need to be consulted to work out the logistics for the Wimbledon Pram Race.
ACTION POINT

SF to talk to the Heritage Officers regarding logistics of Wimbledon Pram Race
3 AOB

3.1 Ideas for the old NatWest site
TG explained to the Executive that it would be massively beneficial for the Union if we could come up with an idea for the old NatWest site situated next to the ATM in Hunter Wing ground floor. The only restriction was that it cannot be a business that competes with a retail operation that brings income for SGSU. Several ideas were exchanged in the meeting, including a florist shop, a pharmacy and a dry cleaner’s; as no definitive answer could be given, the Exec were told to think of potential ideas.
ACTION POINT

Exec to think of ideas for the old NatWest site
3.2 Mirrors in the AHR

TG triumphantly announced with much jubilation that the mirrors were now finally fitted in the AHR!
4 Important Dates

10th February

Deadline for 6 month reports
5 Date of next meeting

13th February 2012
*
*
*
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